PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 15th April 2010 in the Village Hall

Public comments/question time

Complaints were made about the poor state of Whiteparish roads, particularly Common Road and the flooding at Richmond Farm.   A suggestion was made to ask Wilts & Dorset bus company for help in pressing for repairs to Common Road.   It was agreed that pressure could be exerted on Wiltshire Council by individuals writing to the Chief Executive at County Hall, Bythesea Road, Trowbridge BA14 8JD.   The Parish Council will also be writing.   The Transport Officer at New Forest National Park Authority to be asked for help in improving the far end of Common Road, which is in the National Park.

There is a dangerous pool of water forming on the left going down Clay Street in the woodland.   This is because the bunny (underground pipe) which runs under the road is blocked and water cannot drain away.   This to be reported to Wiltshire Council.

Change of Parish Clerk

The new parish clerk, Niccola Cooper, was unable to attend the meeting.   Her contact details are given below.   The Chairman thanked Anita Boakes for her work over the last 10 years and presented her with flowers and a gift from all the councillors in appreciation.   The Chairman noted that Parish Council funds were not used for this.

Matters arising from previous meeting

Following comments from residents, it was agreed to contact BT to ask for a coin-operated trial period in the red telephone kiosk in the village centre instead of the card operation as at present. 

Wiltshire Council have carried out some clearing work in The Copse, Highlands Way.   Any fallen wood can be collected for logging by residents at their own risk.   The clearing work to be completed after the bird nesting season.

The bus stop pole in the village centre is still not working – to be chased again.

The bus shelter has still not been repaired.   To be chased.

Environment

Following complaints received, it was agreed to ask villagers not to park on the pavements in the 

village.   This is very dangerous for those pushing prams and anyone disabled.

Two grit bins (The Green and at the end of Miles Lane) are damaged – this to be reported to Wiltshire Council.

The flooding down Miles Lane on to the A27 at Cowesfield is now very bad.   Wiltshire Council to be asked to dig out grips and assess any further action needed.

It was noted that there is a portaloo on site at Tricky’s Paddock, Brickworth Road.   This to be reported to Wiltshire Council Enforcement.

Proposed new community centre

Dave Boakes reported that two planning applications had been submitted to Wiltshire Council that day:  demolition of the old village hall and replacement by two new dwellings and a new combined sports pavilion and village hall on the Memorial Ground.   It is very important that individual villagers and village societies/groups write to express their views on these two planning applications.   More details elsewhere in Steeple & Street.   Members expressed their thanks to the Project Team, particularly the chairman, Dave Boakes, for all their hard work on this project.

Transport

Members welcomed the new bus timetable for the X7 Salisbury to Southampton which is now an hourly service (not Sundays) as all buses go through Whiteparish village.

Next Meeting

Villagers are welcome to attend the next meeting which is the Annual General Meeting at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 20th May 2010 in the village hall.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.

Anita Boakes for Niccola Cooper,


5 Peartree Close, Landford, SP5 2AY


niccolacooper@sky.com


Tel. 01794 399892







